
 

  CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

Farmer’s Market, Saturdays 

8-12 in the Roubidoux Park 

City Council Meeting, Third 

Thursday, 6:30 p.m. 

Back to School, Aug 19th   

 

COUNCIL CONTACTS 

Mayor Luge Hardman 774-2103 

Dr. Jerry Brown  774-2040     

 Kitty McKelvey  774-5275 

Ward 

   1 

Tim Mann 774-3436 

Anne Roach 586-9301 

Ward 

   2 

Ed Conley  774-2890 

Alan Clark  855-5660 

Ward  

   3 

Mike France 774-3327 

Michael Curtis 528-3573 

Ward 

   4 

www.waynesvillemo.org  

facebook.com/

cityofwaynesvillemo 

 

  

                      VETERANS’ BANNER PROJECT UNVEILED 

   Lone Oak Printing and the Route 66 Fest Committee is sponsoring a banner project 

on the downtown square, as they highlight local veterans on the lamp posts. The first 

group of honorees were up for Freedom Fest in June and will remain through August. 

   “As you walk around the Downtown Square, reflect on these great service members, 

as this is why we have the freedoms we have.” stated Tim Berrier, organizer of the 

project. If you are interested in honoring 

your family’s service member, call Lone Oak 

at 774-3001 and add your name to the 

waiting list. For a fee that covers the 

charge of producing the banner, the family 

will then receive the banner after its dis-

play. This is a great way to remember! 

  This project is another example of the 

patriotism found everywhere in our commu-

nity.  Great job, volunteers! 

601 Historic Route 66 West, Waynesville, MO  65583  
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         CAVERS EXPLORE WAYNESVILLE 

   July was an eventful month for the City of Waynesville, as over 1500 members of 

the National Speleological Society community visited us for a week. Private tours of 

local caves, tours of the local springs, seminars and special displays the Waynesville 

High School were highlights of the week. 

   The cavers camped at the Pulaski County Shrine Club and stayed in local hotels. 

The City was thrilled to show off on a national stage and welcome people from all 

over the country and even, the world. The weather was somewhat cooperative, except 

for the heat, with most activities going off as planned. 

   One of the original Batmobiles from the 60’s TV show made an appearance several 

days and thrilled the cavers. Nightly entertainment at the Shrine Club kept them 

busy and many visited our local restaurants and shops.  Our thanks to the Pulaski 

County Tourism Team for the planning and execution of a great event for the 

Waynesville/St. Robert area. The next convention will be in Nevada. The last national 

convention in 

Missouri was 

1997 in Sulli-

van. 

  Again, we en-

joyed your visit. 

Cave On! 



CITY COUNCIL NOTES 

*heard an update on Old 

Settlers’ Day from organ-

izer Denise Seevers 

*presented the winning 

certificate for the Little 

Heroes’ Playground fund-

raiser to Becky Haas 

*heard concerns from a 

Hull Valley resident 

*passed a resolution sup-

porting increased expendi-

tures for the Dyer St. 

Bridge project 

*passed a mutual aid 

agreement with members 

of the MPUA, utility con-

sortium 

    COUNCIL, CONT. 

*donated a property to the 

Habitat for Humanity to 

build a new home on Hope 

Street 

*reported fund balances of 

$3.79 million and 

$169,950 in unrestricted 

available funds 

*reported damage to a ma-

jor sewer line near Tiger 

Bridge and discussed plans 

for repair and flood miti-

gation there 

*reported work to begin on 

the Roubidoux Lift Station 

project to begin in early 

August and that the park 

trail nears completion 

 ARMY 2020 ANNOUNCED 

  In July, the Army an-

nounced downsizing figures 

for Fort Leonard Wood. 

After initial numbers in the 

5000 range, the reduction in 

military positions will be 774 

for our neighbors.   

  We continue to be vigilant 

to challenges and to partici-

pate in activities that posi-

tion FLW for future mis-

sions as a valuable asset to 

the US military. 

“Do things for others...rather than just for yourself.”  Wilma Mankiller 

  CITY OF WAYNESVILLE 

Find us at 

www.waynesvillemo. 

org. 

 

LIKE us on  

Facebook at City of 

Waynesville MO 

Important Numbers 

City Hall  

774-6171 

Police Department (Admin) 

774-2414 

Emergencies 911 

Fire Department 

774-5449 

Utility Office 

774-5217 and 

Emergency After Hours 

774-6341 

Airport 

329-4216 

Building Department 

774-6009 

Municipal Court 

774-6158 

Animal Shelter 

774-6509 

     AROUND TOWN                                                  

 A fundraiser donated by 

Al Hrabosky and the St. 

Louis Cardinals was a suc-

cess for the Little Heroes’ 

Playground project. 

  Congratulations to 

Waynesville resident, 

Becky Haas, the lucky 

recipient of a VIP night at 

Busch Stadium. This 

package includes 6 field 

box seats, on the field 

batting visit, first pitch 

at the game and a visit to 

the TV booth.  

   A PURPLE HEART CITY ON 

  THE PURPLE HEART TRAIL! 

      AROUND TOWN 

 Stanford Drive was un-

veiled in July to honor long 

time Councilwoman Diana 

Stanford, who died in 

March. Stanford Drive will 

be the entrance to the new 

City Hall behind the IBank. 

A crowd shot of the Cavers 

at the Shrine Club. 

 WARD TWO COUNCILMAN 

  April’s election brought a 

new City council member from 

Ward 2. Write-in candidate, 

Anne Roach, is a site direc-

tor for MOCA and has lived 

in the City since 2003. She 

and husband, Tim, are par-

ents to two children. 

  Anne loves serving her 

community and looks forward 

to working with her constitu-

ents. She serves on the Po-

lice Committee and is chair-

man of the Roads and 

Grounds Committee.  


